National Health Freedom Action

PMD 218,   2136 Ford Parkway

St.  Paul, MN  55116-1863

Phone:  651-690-0732, Fax: 651-699-8306

Website:  www.nationalhealthfreedom.org









July 20, 2002

Docket No. 01N-0067 - Against FDA Rule

Dear FDA:

On behalf of the National Health Freedom, we hereby demand that the FDA withdraws it’s proposed rule regarding mercury and replace it with a rule that will require manufacturers to prove that mercury is safe for their various products.

The whole country is crying out against the terrible health effects produced by putting mercury in dental fillings.  The United States is lagging way behind other countries in acknowledging the pain mercury is causing to its citizens.  As you well know from the multiple resources, scientific articles, international recommendations, and detailed books on this subject, the science is available that clearly indicates mercury in dental fillings can be hazardous to health.  

There is no reason that the FDA should ignore these warnings and take even a remote chance that citizens be harmed by one of the most toxic known substances on the planet?  

The FDA should be objective and aggressive in its protection of the public and come to the conclusion that many citizens have already come to.  Citizens are gratefully responding to new information by reading scientific journals about mercury and improving their health by not using mercury dental substances.

I strongly recommend that you withdraw your proposed rule on behalf of all of the citizens of the United States who may be suffering from any form of mercury toxicity and their families.  This is no time to take chances and we all know mercury is toxic.  We have other less toxic substances to consider using in dentistry.  We need strong healthy young people for the future of our country.

Additional Specific Objections:

1. The Rule would undermine state-by-state movement against the use of mercury dental fillings and mercury toxicity disclosure laws.

2. The Rule would hide the risks of mercury fillings.

3. The Rule indicates that the language will be uniform, leaving some to suspect the FDA wants to preempt (eliminate) state laws with stiff disclosures, such as Maine and New Hampshire's

4.  The rule not only ignores the risks of mercury amalgam dental fillings, but also assumes that they are safe. 

5.  The rule ignores recent studies, even the most recent US Public Health Service Report.

Additional Recommendations:

1.  Congresswoman Diane Watson (D-CA) and Congressman Dan Burton (R-IN) introduced a bill in the house on April 9, 2002, which will ban mercury amalgams.  The FDA should extend its process to see what the congressional intent is regarding this matter.

2.  We hereby request public hearings around the country and request REBUTTAL and REPLY after a new 60-day Comment period.

For scientific information regarding mercury toxicity in dentistry please download scientific information from the following website: www.dams.cc.

Best Regards,

Diane M. Miller

Executive Director

